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        1 December 2018
Regional and Branch Secretaries 
Please see below the monthly news from RHQ PARA. If you have anything you would like to promote in this, please send submissions by the 25th of each month to the Secretary at secretary@prahq.com
Topics:
A. Christmas Message
B. Branch Members Lists
C. Events 2019
D. Membership Applications
E. New PRA ID Card New Application Form
F. Remembrance Day 2018
G. Christmas Hampers 2018 – Last Call
H. Airborne Veterans

I. Regimental Awards
J. Regimental Charity Support to Airborne Veterans
K. RHQ PARA Christmas Closure
Events
L. Pass Out Parades
M. Diary Dates
A. 
Christmas Message
2018 has been a great year for The Parachute Regimental Association, which continues to go from strength to strength. The New Year will bring new challenges and with the 75th Anniversaries of Normandy and Arnhem it will be a very busy year. The Committees of all Branches do a fantastic job and I would like to thank everyone for their help and assistance during the past twelve months, we could not have done it without you all. On behalf of the team here at RHQ, I would like to wish all our members a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. 
B.
Branch Members Lists

Thank you to all those that have responded to the Branch Members lists that were sent out last month. We have received approximately 18 back so far and look forward to seeing the remainder early in the New Year. We are mandated under new regulations to ensure that the data we hold at RHQ PARA is correct and up to date. The results so far have highlighted a number of issues regarding this, including members that have passed away. It is important that Branch Secretaries return them as soon as they are complete. 
If anyone has any problems completing the lists sent out, please do not hesitate to contact Lisa Stapleton on: 

Tel: 01206 817086
C.
Events 2019
Events taking place in 2019 should be forwarded to the Secretary. Outline information is sufficient at the moment and additional information can be sent at a later date. The key information is the name of the event, date and timings. The organisers name and a contact telephone number and email address are also required. If you can provide an outline for the day, it will allow people to plan their trip more thoroughly. 

D.
Membership Applications
New membership applications are steadily rising. This has been helped by the new online application process: https://theparachuteregimentalassociation.com/membership/
This can be easily accessed for all new applications, update information and to renew old ties. Please pass this on to anyone you feel may be in a position to support the Association. 
All applications are dealt with in the same manner and proof of eligibility must be provided.

E.
New PRA ID Card – New Application Form
The ID card application form has been revamped to include payment details as some members had not read the newsletter regarding payment. The card will be issued to all new members and is also available to any current member who would like one, at a cost of £3 per card. Payment can be made by cheque, credit card over the phone or by PayPal. No Payment, No card. 
Individual applications will be accepted as well as group applications from Branch Secretaries. Please note that all Honorary Membership Applications for a new ID Card must be done through the Branch Secretary. 
All new ID Card applications should be directed to: admin@prahq.com or Assistant to the Secretary at the usual address. 
To ensure that Branch Secretaries know what to look for and the information we require when producing this, please note that the new card provides the following details:

Name

Membership Number

Type of Membership (Full/Associate/Affiliate/Armed Forces/Cadet/Social/Honorary)

Airborne Affiliation (Parachute Regiment/4, 10, 15 PARA/7RHA/216 Sigs etc)

In the case of Honorary Members, the Branch they are linked to will be shown in the Airborne Affiliation section

All applications must state their Airborne Affiliation as this will assist in check with our current database and ensure that the correct type of membership is applied.

All cards are the same colour, irrespective of membership category and are digitally marked for security.

[image: image2.jpg]Name: Paul Raison
Membersh » NumL «: 16% 5

Type: Full

Regiment




                       [image: image3.jpg]Email: secretary@praha.com

PRA Admin: 01206 817077

Email: admin@prahg.com
Regimental Wefare Helpline: 01206 817102 or

7103

For all welfare matters the first point of contact
should be SSAFA or RBL.

Within 24 hours a caseworker wil be assigned,
contact made and home visit arranged to
establsh welfare needs.

SSAFA Helpline: 0800 731 4800
RBL Helpline: 0806 802 8080
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F. 
Remembrance Day 2018

Remembrance Day 2018 has been a great success. The Association was well represented across the county, with some large numbers of Airborne Veterans parading on the day. The Cenotaph parade featured on the National news, with The Parachute Regimental Association taking pride of place. In Manchester, a video of Ray Shuck, a D Day veteran managed to go viral when he was helped to his feet by two younger ex members of 2 PARA during a ceremony. 
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Liverpool Branch                                            Ray Shuck in Manchester
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Maj Gen Adrian Freer leads the Association on parade at The Cenotaph
G.
Christmas Hampers 2018 – Last Call
This is the last call for anyone who would like to apply for a hamper in 2018. The Airborne Forces Security Fund (AFSF) has once again confirmed the provision of Christmas Hampers this year to the value of £75. They will be distributed to proven ex-Airborne soldiers and their dependents in need. They do not have to be members of the Parachute Regimental Association. The hamper comprises of 60 items delivered in a sturdy cardboard box anywhere in the UK with postage included in the price. In each box is a letter wishing the recipient 'Christmas Greeting from the Chairman, Trustees and staff of the Airborne Forces Security Fund'.  Many of the recipients are widows or widowers living alone and the items have been chosen with the idea that several meals could be made up from the hamper contents. 

Each PRA branch is asked to give us the name of three recipients, however, this is not a hard and fast rule, so as to exclude anyone in need. Regional Secretaries have the option to nominate an additional three worthy and eligible named recipients. 
All applications must be completed and sent to Mrs Gwen Appleton at the Airborne Forces Security Fund, RHQ PARA, Merville Barracks, Circular Road South, Colchester, CO2 7UT by Friday 14th December 2018.

H.
Airborne Veterans

There have been a number of cases recently where previously unknown Airborne Veterans have come to light. It is absolutely vital that we get in touch with all our veterans to ensure that we do not lose touch with those who are involved in more recent conflicts. Please encourage all to complete the online registration form at: https://mailchi.mp/4af31058726d/prarhq
Please pass this to anyone who is eligible to join the Association.

I.
Regimental Awards

There are a number of Regimental awards that are presented on an annual basis. This year’s awards were presented at the Annual Officers Dinner in London. The awards were as follows:

The Colonel in Chiefs Trophy

The Colonel in Chief’s trophy was awarded to PARA Coy, Infantry Training Centre (ITC) Catterick.  Consistently the staff of PARA Coy have performed well above the required standard in all aspects, demonstrating initiative, diplomacy, tenacity and diligence.  This is recognised through consistent grading in the top third across a multi-capbadge environment. PARA Coy has rightly earned its recognition, along with the ITC, for an OFSTED Outstanding merit and it is repeatedly upheld as the model of training delivery and assurance. 
The Hibbert Sword

The Hibbert sword was awarded to Lieutenant Tom Griffiths of the 3rd Battalion.  From the performance of the Machine Gun Platoon on EX ASKARI STORM, to winning the Budd VC competition with the same Platoon to playing hockey for the Army and Combined services, he has been outstanding. 
The Fishmongers Trophy

The Fishmongers’ Trophy was award to Lt Col (Retd) Paul Rodgers.  Whilst working as the Regimental Secretary, he identified the requirement to support our veterans in a better way as the Legacy Investigations process began in earnest. He has shaped and nurtured the Regimental effort to support our veterans that are affected by a series of Legacy Investigations. 
J.
Regimental Charity Support to Airborne Veterans

In October 2018 the welfare office at RHQ PARA dealt with 68 cases and granted approximately £20000 to ex Airborne members and their families. 
K.
RHQ Christmas Closure

Please note that RHQ PARA will be closed from Fri 22 Dec 18 – Wed 2 Jan 19. 

EVENTS

The events calendar on the website is being constantly updated. If you are organising an event in your area, please let us know so that we can promote the event on the website and Facebook page.  
L. 
Pass out Parades (POP)
The scheduled Pass Out Parades are as follows:

801 Arnhem


Fri 14 Dec 18

802 Bruneval


Fri 8 Feb 19

803 Oudna


Fri 19 Apr 19

804 Athens


Fri 21 Jun 19

805 Normandy

Fri 16 Aug 19

806 Tamera


Fri 13 Sep 19

807 Breville


Fri 11 Oct 19

808 Bruneval


Fri 29 Nov 19

The parades take place at Helles Barracks, Catterick. The support that members of the Association give to our recruits is outstanding. Please ensure that you make contact with ITC Catterick prior to attending as cancellations do occur, due non formation or amalgamation.  
M.
Diary Dates
There are still a number of events in the calendar for this year and it would be great to see you all at those. If you have any dates for 2019 please let me know at the earliest opportunity so that they can be added to the diary. Details of events should be sent when available and updated accordingly.
22 Dec 18 - 3 Jan 19 RHQ Closed

28 Feb - 4 Mar 19 
1 PARA Reunion


Blackpool

POC: Arthur Mullander 






arthur1para@outlook.com

Mob: 07747 155261

8 - 10 Mar 19

2 PARA Reunion


Blackpool

POC: Dave Singletary







david.singletary@ntlworld.com 
Mob: 07940 576977

22 - 24 Mar 19 
3 PARA Reunion


Blackpool




3parareunionclub.co.uk
22 Jun 19

PRA Annual General Meeting
National Memorial Arboretum

22 Jun 19

Regimental commemoration 




Service



National Memorial Arboretum

3 – 7 Jun 19

Normandy 75th Commemorations
France

6 – 8 Jul 19

ABF Weekend



Aldershot

6 Jul 19

Airborne Statue Unveiling

Aldershot

20 – 22 Sep 19
Arnhem 75th Commemorations
Holland
Details of all these events and others are available on the Web Page at www.theparachuteregimentalassociation.com
Paul Raison
REGISTERED CHARITY NUMBER 214015

RHQ Disclaimer.

The Office of the Secretary of The Parachute Regimental Association is required to publish a disclaimer concerning any article or idea passed to branches by way of this letter. This letter provides a conduit between the branches to allow ideas, articles and topics to be viewed and discussed by the branches.  Although these ideas, articles and topics appear in this newsletter it does not necessarily reflect the view of this office.


